
EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY POLICY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20500

. November 28, .1979

Mr. Howard W. Bremer
President, Society of University
Patent Administrators
614 N Walnut Street
Madison, Wisconsin 53705

Dear Mr. Bremer:

Dr. Press asked me to respond to your letter of November 9, con­
cerning the President's initiatives for industrial innovation.

We are most pleased that you have responded so warmly to the
President's patent initiatives. As I am sure you know, the President
intends to seek a uniform government patent policy that would allow
industry an exclusive license in fields of use that they choose to
commercialize. This new policy would also allow small businesses and
universities to retain patent ownership. We believe that these actions
will provide a needed incentive to assure that inventions arising from
Federa1 sponsorship are commerci ali zed.

You asked in your letter whether the Administration supports the
University and Small Business Patent Procedures Act, S.414, and its
companion bill, H.R.2414. Although the Administration obviously supports
the prime thrust of this legislation, we have not taken a position in
support of these bills. We believe it is desirable to establish a
government patent policy in a simple piece of legislation. Thus, it is
our intention to support comprehensive legislation, .of which university
patents would.be one part. We hope we can count on your .support for
such a bill.

Richard A. Meserve
Senior Policy Analyst


